Minutes of a Eureka City Council Work Session
Held on September 1, 2015



The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor Nick Castleton. Council Members attending: Donna Robinson, Nick Castleton, Hortt Carter, Judy Jones

Pledge of Allegiance
Mayor Castleton led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Discussed items
Review of applications for Part-time Office Assistant. Heike Anderson, Colby Van Wagoner, Teri Underwood, Rachel Carlson, Chelsea Mueller. Reviewed applications and Council advised for Nick and Patricia to make a short list of applicants and interview them. Then they will advise the Council of decision of the top 2 or 3 and then the Council will vote.

Nick brought up to discuss giving a Cost of Living Adjustment to the employees. Nick suggested giving a 2% increase for each employee and 3% for Patricia. Nick stated he would like to try and get Patricia up to the same pay grade as the other two are. All were in agreement to do the 2% for each employee and 3% for Patricia for now and reevaluate in 6 months (around March).
Nick brought up the main water line running through John Meidell’s property. Sunrise would like to move the water line to go out around his carport but it still runs across John’s property. Lynn said that we were not going to move that line.  

Hortt asked about the $5210 change order he got on his email. It is at the booster station on Beck Street for the 6 inch gate valve on the side of the building. 

There was a heated discussion on change order Fire T’s on Main Street. Lynn said he was upset about the change order for the fire T’s on Main Street. He said that we promised these guys we were going to put these fire T’s on all of these buildings over here, but they come off of our project which in turn that project money was already budgeted for each individual item. So we decided to pull it off the project but these guys don’t’ want to pay for it. So there is no money is being put back into the project and now we have lost that money. Hortt said that none of them would be hooked up until they pay. They are hooked up but are dead ended. Lynn said we put one in the Shea Building, which is our building, and then they pulled their lease because they wanted it in there. That was money out of the water budget that was budgeted somewhere else in the city and now it’s gone. These guys should have paid the hookup fees of $3500 before we put the lines in then we wouldn’t have this problem.  Donna asked if we had an agreement with them and we didn’t. We put in 8 T’s going up Main Street. The amount for the 8 T’s was $23,656.27 that came out of the water budget that we now have lost. We are going to have to bill these businesses to try and recoup the money. 

We have received two bids for propane one from Freeway and one from Blue Flame. We are currently with Freeway. Donna asked if we have had any issues with Freeway and the answer was no. Freeway’s bid was $1.04 per gallon from October 1, 2015 thru September 30, 2016. They said they will still rent and maintain our 2 tanks at $70.00 per year for each tank. Hortt suggested we stay with Freeway. Council will need to vote on staying with Freeway Propane at the next Council meeting.

Nick had Patricia make some copies of the Nuisance and Abatement Ordinance as it reads right now. He said that there are 2 or 3 of properties that are in need of this right now and doesn’t want to wait for the new Attorney to write the letters. He would like to post this notice and small letter to their door.  The Council said he will need to get a letter to the property owner as well.

Nick said we have called the Garbage People a week ago saying the dumpster was full. Fred has tried tamping it down. Denny had to close early because the dumpster was full. They started charging us $75.00 just to look at it when he comes up. Donna said she will contact him. We should have 2 dumpsters down at the cemetery but we only have one and they are not the full size one. Patricia was going looking at the contract to see what it says. The contract reads as follows:  City Dump 1-30 yard commercial container at $150.00 plus disposal fee each 1 of either a 20 yard or 15 yard dumpster at $120.00 plus disposal fee and Eureka City employee in charge of the dump shall call the contractor and city offices at the beginning of the week to inform of disposal needs. B: Eureka City annual spring cleanup in May combination of roll off containers and 8 yard dumpsters to equal no less than 12 containers at all times. Eureka City shall provide the location, container size, and exchange frequency at each time of scheduling. Maintenance shed 1-3 yard dumpster at $35.00 monthly. This provides twice per month dump service year round. Between May 1st and November 1st a 3 yard dumpster at $35.00 monthly shall be provided and each of the following locations with twice per month dump service: Eureka City Park, Eureka City Cemetery, and Eureka City Snack Shack located at the ball field. Eureka City special events contractors should provide 3 yard dumpsters at $50.00 each with a minimum 7 day notice removal is at no charge. Eureka City shall provide the number of dumpster required as well as delivery locations of requested dumpsters. There is a price break for multiple locations. The contract is up in June 2016.

Lynn asked Hortt if he could call Pauline Webber talk to her about water meter in driveway and why they put it there. Lynn said if she wants us to move it we can.  Lynn said we had our sanitary survey today and we past for the first time with flying colors.  Hortt asked Lynn to discuss the trenches that have sunk at the next meeting with the contractor. Lynn will talk to contractors. Hortt asked if Lynn would stop by Brian’s to fix the ditch so the water will go into the drop box and not puddle down by Teri Underwood’s. Lynn said he has dug it out but it keeps getting it filled in but he will do it again.

Mike Redmond has submitted a bill to the city for $200 for concrete. Hortt said to just pay it out of the road department. A discussion took place as to why he was billing us.  There was some pot holes in front of his home and some people he had visiting him trip in one. He said he had talked to Fred about getting some cold mix in there and spread it out. He should have come to the Council to ask for it and not to Fred or Lynn. When Nick found out about it he had Fred take a bucket load of cold mix and spread it. He pressure washed and dug it out and put in the concrete and now wants to be paid for the concrete. Hortt said he will have Mike come talk to the Council.  Hortt brought up the retraining wall by Miner’s Dinner saying it will cost about $35,000 to $55,000 to build it. He said they shouldn’t have taken it down without talking to the Council. The Council decided to talk to the lawyer to see if we have to fix the wall or if the business owner should.

Hortt adjourn Donna seconded, but there were still some issues to discuss.

Lynn brought up the new fire hydrant that was put in just east of our power pole near Carpenters old gas station.  Jon Goodman was upset because now he cannot pull through there. We are still in our right away. Lynn said he should still have room to get in. It is the same distance as our light pole.

Nick said there was a motion to adjourn and wanted to know if there was any more to discuss. The motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Patricia handed the Council the Mountain Land contract on the Shea building.  Donna asked if we ever got the lease. They people pulled out and don’t want it anymore. Nick said he went and talked to Pauline Webber and she suggested we sell the building for $60,000. 








